
UNITED KINGDOM NATIONAL CADET CLASS ASSOCIATION
Minutes of a meeting of the Committee of the UKNCCA held on Saturday 26th March 2011 at
Datchet Water Sailing Club, Horton Road, Slough SL3 9NT at 1130am.
AGENDA
Present: Claire Bridge (Chair), David Elliott (Secretary), Simon Flack (Class Measurer), Mark Ingall, Yiorgos Palierakis, Katie Shorrock, Steve Smith, Phil Unwin, Howard Warrington (from Item 6) and John Wilson.

In Attendance: Chris Green (Class Administrator)
1) Welcome and Confirmation of Quorum

Claire welcomed those present and confirmed that the meeting was quorate.

2) Apologies for Absence

John Galazin (Treasurer)
3) Approval of the Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on 5th February 2011
The minutes of the meeting held on 5th February 2011 were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.
4) Matters Arising from the Minutes not covered in the Agenda
Item 5. Katie referred to the structure of squad training. Chris advised that a proposal had been received from the RYA that the Class assume responsibility for organising NJS training.

Item 7b.  John asked about the outcome of the discussions with Lyme Regis S C about the possibility of moving the Third Indicator from Weymouth. David reported that Adam Bowers had contacted LRSC and been advised that they had a club policy of not hosting external events on consecutive weekends and they would be unable to assist us on the proposed date as they had a commitment the following weekend.

Item 11. Simon advised that no further responses had been received on the proposed Fleet Structure and this had been issued. Two applications had been received to date seeking an upgrade. Simon also reported that guidance was being sought from the ICCA on which models of electronic compass would comply with the rules.

5) To note the resignation of John Galazin

Claire advised that John had resigned as Treasurer and from the Committee. Claire gave thanks for his work over the last two years and this was echoed by Simon on behalf of the Committee. 
6) To consider the co-option of an additional member and the appointment of a new Treasurer

David advised that John’s resignation created a vacancy on the Committee and the need for a new Treasurer. Under Clause 24 of the Constitution, the Committee had the power to fill a vacancy by co-option.  John Wilson and Mark Ingall proposed and seconded respectively that Howard Warrington, Squadron Captain of Thorpe Bay Y C be co-opted onto the Committee. This was agreed unanimously. Howard joined the meeting.

Claire advised that David had collected various folders from John and was prepared to take on the Treasurer’s role, but would need to resign as Secretary. Yiorgos had indicated an interest in the Treasurer’s role ahead of the meeting and Phil also asked to be considered for the position. It was RESOLVED that Phil Unwin be appointed Treasurer of the United Kingdom National Cadet Class Association. 

7) 2011 Plan
David updated the meeting on work consolidating the Mission Statement agreed at the previous meeting with an explanation of what the Committee planned to deliver in 2011. Yiorgos suggested we should be more aspirational in setting our long-term goals and Steve considered that appropriate strategies should be included. John suggested that with an increased frequency in the number of World Championships being held in the southern hemisphere, funding the world team would have a higher profile going forward. Phil commented that in his discussions with potential sponsors, they would prefer to enter into three-year projects rather than one-off support. It was agreed that David distribute the work to date and members put forward their proposed enhancements on the basis of a three-year plan.
8) Events
a) Parkstone Indicator

Simon advised he was attending a final planning meeting at Parkstone on the following day. It was agreed that we accept Paul Freeman’s offer to be Event Safety Officer working with Mike Griffiths and John confirmed that Neil Hardie was passing his notes to Mike. Claire and Will Henderson will be the Class Representatives on the Committee Boat.  Simon and Chris will finalise the ESI and distribute by e-mail. Phil referred to the limited space in the boat park due to the number of yachts and asked if there would be more space by the date of the indicator. Simon advised that it was likely that space in the dinghy park would still be restricted. The meeting discussed the number of RIBs required for the event and John would circulate RIB drivers and owners suggesting that those travelling the furthest should leave their RIBs at home. This would also ease the parking issues in the dinghy park. Simon would issue a note to parents suggesting that wherever possible, new sails be measured prior to the event.

b) Grafham Water Inland Championships and Indicator
Chris reported on a meeting with the management team at Grafham. They will organise the hosing down of all dinghies and RIBS prior to leaving the venue due to the Killer Shrimp infestation. Adam Bowers and Jodie Green joined the meeting for a discussion on training groups and it was agreed that these would largely reflect squad membership. A Chairman’s Reception would be held on Thursday evening, which would be preceded by a meeting for new parents. Simon proposed that Committee Members be given badges and David would produce these. Claire advised that Sarah Haslam had offered to organise an Easter Egg hunt while the Reception was taking place. A second-hand gear sale was planned for Friday. It was agreed that the event be titled “The Noble Marine Inland Championships” in recognition of their regular contribution to our funds based on premiums income generated by the Class and Phil would contact them to try and obtain further support.
c) Weymouth Indicator
Katie reported on meetings with various bodies at Weymouth, including the RNLI, HM Coastguard, WPNSA and the Topper Class. These had all been positive and Claire asked that our thanks to the Topper Class be recorded in the minutes. It may be necessary to launch earlier than normal and this will be reflected in the NOR, which will be issued shortly. Yiorgis asked that a record be maintained of the e-mails to the Committee and responses sent and David agreed to produce this.
d) Stone Nationals

Chris advised that Stone SC had formed an Event Sub-Committee and she reported on their most recent meeting. Neil Fulcher had been appointed Race Officer and it was noted that high tide would be from lunchtime onwards. Stone would provide a Committee Boat and Mother Ship at no cost and were planning to host a Commodores Reception and BBQ. They were also hoping to give each competitor a “goody bag”. Phil advised that he was in discussions with Duncan Ayre on possible sponsors.
e) 2012

The following dates were provisionally agreed for 2012:

Inland Championship  & First Indicator 6/4 – 9/4 Grafham Water
Second Indicator 5/5 – 7/5

Third Indicator 2/6 – 5/6

Fourth Indicator & Nationals 24/8 – 27/8

Steve presented a table he had produced in conjunction with Katie and Mark which identified possible major event venues. The merits and difficulties of each venue were considered and it was agreed that Chris would contact those which received favourable comments requesting details of their availability on the above dates.
Yiorgos proposed that we should raise the status of the middle indicators by making them championships in their own right. Possible titles suggested were the Jack Holt Championship, Open Sea Championship and Spring Trophy. Phil raised the possibility of incorporating a team racing event and David referred to the considerations being given by the ICCA to this topic. The importance of entering into a contract with venues was discussed and Yiorgos offered to draft an agreement.

John proposed that venues for 2013 and 2014 be considered as part of the 2012 process.

9) London Dinghy Show

Claire thanked David and those involved in the Dinghy Show. A report was tabled by David and Phil reported on the contacts he had made with commercial organisations.

10) Succession Planning

Claire advised that she had written to Squadron Captains inviting them to suggest possible candidates for roles that would become vacant in the summer. These included Chairman, Child Protection Officer and Class Measurer. Claire advised that she had also spoken with David who had indicated that he would like to lose responsibility for the Dinghy Show and the Eric Twiname RIB. John suggested that the Chair must have a sailing background and it was also proposed that the Chairman should be elected from existing Committee members.
11) Any Other Business

· Katie advised that she continued to work on the Squadron Captain’s Handbook.

· John reported on his conversation with Mike Griffiths that led to Mike offering his services as Event Safety Officer for this year’s championships and indicators.

· Steve asked that the Worlds in Germany be included on the next Agenda.

· Phil referred to developments at Alton Water and the need to award Squadron status ahead of the Open Meeting.

· Howard asked if the Event Safety Officer should attend committee meetings.

· Claire advised that Squadron Captains would be invited to the next and future committee meetings.
· Claire reported on a review of our forms to ensure they incorporated where appropriate, a reference to the Data Protection Act 1998.

12) Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 21st April 2011 at Grafham Water during the afternoon training session.


